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Town of Dublin 
Board of Selectmen’s Meeting 

Monday, April 1, 2019 
 
Present:      Dale Gabel, Chris Raymond, Sherry Miller, Cynthia Lundberg 
 
Selectmen signed checks and reviewed the correspondence file. 
 
Dale called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. 
 
4:00 p.m. Roger Trempe – 
 
Roger provided an update regarding the total offer for the loader of $113,600 from CAT.  

Dale made a motion to approve the purchase. Chris seconded.  Vote 2-0 i 

Dale asked Roger for an update on improvements to the store/post office entrance. Roger stated there 
has been no response from NH DOT and that he would reach out to them again. He will fill potholes 
with hard pack and will ask JDK for an estimate for paving.  

Follow up to repair on old Marlborough Rd - new culverts required to redirect the water. Dale asked 
Roger to take a look at the area to see what could be done to help improve the drainage.  

After discussion with Roger, it was agreed that no safety repairs are needed on the loader before it’s 
transferred to the Transfer Station. It will be transferred once the new loader comes in. Estimated 
delivery for the new loader will be the second week of April. 

Highway employees plan to follow the spring/summer schedule of 4-10 hour days, beginning April 15th. 
 
4:30 p.m. Tim Suokko – 
 
March statistics were reviewed. Due to staff changes, the April schedule is not quite ready but Tim 
hopes to have it available for next week. 

Applications are coming in for the open position. Tim reviewed them and feels there are several good 
candidates.  

Tim spoke with Marlborough Police Department regarding the possibility of them purchasing body 
armor. The armor can only be used on the individual it is fitted for so he feels it is a good solution. 

The new radars have been installed and another police department made an inquiry in regards to 
purchasing one of the old radar units. Tim felt it was a good idea as he no longer has use for them. 
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4:45 p.m. Nancy Campbell – 
 
Nancy expressed her concern regarding the sale of 2 acres of land and asked for additional clarification 
on the selectmen’s standpoint. Dale said he would ask for further details from the homeowner however 
there are still several steps the home owner would need to follow before the town made any formal 
agreement. Once that was complete there would be two formal hearings prior to the completion of a 
sale.  
 
Other Business –  
 
Dale moved to approve the non public minutes of March 11, 2019 as presented, seconded by Chris. Vote 
2-0 ii 
 
Dale moved to approve the minutes of March 25, 2019 as presented, seconded by Chris. Vote 2-0 iii 
 
The board discussed the Dublin School Choice Committee (not a town appointed committee) and the 
board’s involvement. It was agreed that further discussion should take place when Walter is present to 
provide input. 
 
There being no further business, on a motion by Dale the meeting was adjourned at 5:29 p.m. 
 
Minutes taken by Cynthia Lundberg 
 
 
_____________________ 
Dale Gabel 
 
  
 
_____________________ 
Chris Raymond 
 
 
                                                 
i Vote to approve purchase of CAT loader with attachments 
ii Vote to approve 03/11/19 nonpublic minutes 
iii Vote to approve 03/25/19 minutes 


